Cornwall Councillor report – Mevagissey Parish – July 2019
I met with new Housing Office Paul Wakefield Smith at Wesley Court earlier in the month and subsequently arranged for the guttering in Meadow Street and Wesley Court Flats to be cleared.
I have also asked for the other stairway on Wesley Court to have the communal waste area enclosed with a door to prevent fly tipping in order to bring it up to the same standard as the one I got done up a couple of years ago.
I have also got the double yellow lines in Wesley Court arranged for repainting in this financial year
I have asked for the white lines in Portmellon to be redone following a request from Cllr Daniel – Cormac have asked for specific areas, as I can’t just say ‘all of them’ apparently.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Pentewan Valley Parish Council are planning on submitting a motion to plant wild flowers along the B3273 as wildlife habitats  - would this be something Mevagissey Parish Council would be interested in looking at?
I was pleased to visit Mevagissey School and Little Nippers earlier this month to meet staff and children and discuss how I can continue to support them.
I am hoping to meet with Cormac and the Clerk of Mevagissey Parish Council over the summer to discuss where the monies for the PROW improvement pilot are going.
I now have the dog pooh stickers from Cornwall Council and would like to give them to the Parish who can put them where they would like. 
Finally, I was delighted to host the Royal Visit on 15 July, from the Duke and Duchess of Cornwall. 
I would like to thank everyone from the Parish Council who participated, with their Parish Council and other hats on, particularly those, including the Chair, Deputy Chair and Clerk who helped considerably with the pre-planning, which has been going on in various levels of secrecy since January. A memorable day for our village.
I have gone into more detail on this in my Tower and Spire column for this month.

